








About 100 people attended our recent Annual
Mass in the Cathedral Crypt when we not only
remembered all our members who had died but
also the victims of the aircrash of forty years ago.

Everyone on board was killed which sadly included eight
of our young lady members. The large congregation
included at least fifty ex club members from various
corners of the British Isles, with a few travelling from
Ireland ~ mostly in their late 50°s and 60°s — many of
whom knew the girls personally. Also included were over

¢ The 1968 aircrash and beyond

twenty Seniors’ Section members and a good number of ]
relatives and friends of the victims of the aircrash.

Father Frank Johnson (himself a past member) officiated.
(See below in regard to the General Section’s attendance).
A buffet was held afierwards largely for the 50 ex chub
members and relatives of the young ladies.

There are a few surplus special memorial leaflets still
available if you contact Hilda on 339 9216.

Reproduced below is a personal letter from club member
Peter McLindon, who not only sadly lost his young sister
Maureen in the crash but also his cousin Mary Fletcher.

The air crash of 9™ August 1968 is something that had a profound effect on so many
people and not just the relatives and friends of the 48 passengers and crew who died
that day. When the British Eagle Vickers Viscount crashed near the village of
Langenbruck / Winden am Aigne in Germany at 14.29 Jocal time so many hopes and
expectations were dashed as the plane ploughed into an embankment on each side of
the Munich ~ Nuremburg autobahn.

Liverpool suffered particularly badly from this accident with eight members of the
Catholic Ramblers being amongst the victims, as well as a family of six from St
Mary’s, Woolton and St Mark’s, Halewood. Mrs Eileen Hall, her daughters Barbara
(13), Veronica (11), and son Brendan (9) died along with her mother, Mrs Elizabeth
Staunton, and brother Peter Staunton. The devastation of such an accident on their
family in particular just cannot be contemplated. A joint funeral was held for them at
St. Mary’s Woolton. : '

We in the Ramblers grieved as we lost Jean Baxter, Mary Byron, Monica Hanna,
Valerie Humphreys, Barbara O’Keefe, Irene Rawlinson, my sister Maureen
McLindon and our cousin Mary Fletcher from Essex. The parents, families and
friends of all these dear ones were left only with very special memories of vibrant,
talented young people. We were left to wonder what they might have achieved in life.
We did not realise as we waved them off on 8th/9th August 1968 for their holiday in
Seefeld, Austria that they would never return.

The years passed by and whilst we in our family have visited Seefeld many times, no
family members had actually been to the site of the crash in Germany. Thankfully this
situation changed in February 2007 when my cousins James and Fr. Martin Fletcher
took it upon themselves to visit the scene of the accident. From newspaper cuttings
they discovered the crash location at Langenbruck and met Herr Michael Klepmeir
who, it was reported, had witnessed all that had happened. He confirmed that he saw
the accident and that he was first on the scene. Although now 70 years old, he was
clearly moved by the fact that someone had visited the site after all these years. He
was most kind and considerate and took James and Martin to the crash site and then to
the local cemetery where to the surprise of my cousins he showed them a beautiful
shrine to all those who had died. It was here that together they said the “Our Father”
in Latin, German and English. He then showed them the grave of Fr Wilheim Hofler
who had attended on those who died that day.

The visit had been a wonderful experience for James and Martin, leaving them with
great memories of the kindness and respect of the German people for our loved ones.
They were not to know that some months later that contact from Mrs Betty Reith in
Langenbruck would iead to an even more memorable visit which would greatly assist
the healing process for us all.

Early in May 2007 Fr Martin received a letter from Betty pointing out that prayers
were said every five years for the victims and that a 40™ Anniversary mass would be
said on 9™ August this year in Langenbruck. She pointed out also that she had been
looking after the shrine in the cemetery since 1968. [t was as a result of this contact
that nine members of the Fletcher and McLindon families decided to go to Gérmany
for this special occasion. None of us however could have anticipated the great love
and kindness that we received on our visit...... Peter McLindon 2%

It has to be said
here that only a
small handful of
members from the
General Section of
the club attended
this Annual Mass.

Pathetically there
were less than ten
people, which
inchuded the
members who
played in our little
music group
around the side of
the altar.

This ominous
situation when the
majority of the
Catholic members
of the main section
of the club cannot
even turn up for
one day of the year
to attend our own
special Mass is to
be discussed at the
club’s next
monthly meeting.

Photographs
and rambling
programme
are on line

Did you know that our
recent club’s
photographs and also
pictures taken at our
last year's 80th
Anniversary do can be
SEEen on our own
website, plus the
programme for both
sections of the ¢lub can
be seen at liverpool
catholic ramblers.com
~ without the word
spaces between (see
poster on back page).









